
  

 

 
MEETING OF THE 

 

POLICY AND RESOURCES 
COMMITTEE 

(Members: Councillors Nadeem Ahmed, Musawar Arshad, David Clegg, Sarah Cockbrun-Price,  
Tommy Cooney, Mike Goulthorp, Julie Henderson, Mohammed Iqbal, Yasser Iqbal, Asjad Mahmood, 

Brian Newman, Jonathan Nixon and David Whipp) 
 

TO BE HELD ON 
 

THURSDAY 17th DECEMBER, 2020 
 

AT 7.00 p.m. 
 

 

The meeting is being held remotely and will be live 
streamed on the Council’s Youtube Channel 

 

 

Members of the public may speak on any agenda 
item in which they have a direct interest. 
 

All requests to speak must be made in writing 
or by telephone by 12 noon the day before 
the meeting.   

  

Members of the public that have made a request to speak will be invited to join the meeting either by 
video or telephone conference or can make a submission in writing which will be shared with the 
Committee. 

 

For further information and to make a request to speak please contact 
Jane Watson on 01282 661648 or 07808 200992 

 
 

PHILIP MOUSDALE, CORPORATE DIRECTOR 
 

If you would like this information a way which is better for you, please telephone us. 

          
 

Under the Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014, people attending open meetings can film, audio 
record, take photographs or use social media.  Oral commentary is not allowed during meetings as it would be 
disruptive.  If you are attending a meeting, you need to be aware that you may be filmed by others attending.  This is 
not within our control. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTytN_bbG91FdH7QaDAr4lg
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SUPPLEMENTAL AGENDA 
 
 
 
  At the Full Council meeting on 10th December, 2020 it was resolved that the following two 
 items be considered by this Committee: 
 
 
11. The Climate Ecology Bill 
 
 Pendle Council notes the work that is taking place, following its declaration of a local climate 
 emergency, through the Climate Emergency Working Group and elsewhere and thanks the 
 staff who are involved in this work in these difficult times. 
 
 Council notes that a cross-party Private Members Bill – the Climate and Ecology Bill – will 
 shortly have its Second Reading in the House of Commons and that it has wide support 
 throughout the country. 
 
 Council further supports the principles and objectives of this Bill and calls on the House of 
 Commons to give it a Second Reading and on the Government to provide sufficient 
 parliamentary time for it to be thoroughly scrutinised and to progress through both Houses of 
 Parliament. 
 
12. Fireworks 
 
 Pendle Council notes that nuisances caused by the inappropriate use of fireworks continue to 
 result in complaints from residents. 
 
 It notes the report to the Policy and Resources Committee of 12th February, 2019 and the 
 resolution of the Council of 17th December, 2020 and considers that the matter should be 
 looked at again in the light of statements by the Government that further controls over the 
 use of fireworks were a matter for local decision-making. 
 
 
 
 


